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TO: Chair of The Governing Council, Alma d’Arte Charter School
FROM: Tony Gerlicz, Director, Options for Parents, Charter School Division
RE: Final Recommendation on Alma d’Arte Charter School Renewal Application

DATE: December 2, 2013 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………

FINAL RECOMMENDATION OF THE CHARTER SCHOOL DIVISION
Alma d’Arte has a vision to be the preeminent arts school in the Southwest, and they are moving in the right direction.  In less than two years, Alma will move into an upgraded facility in a “charter complex” provided by the Las Cruces School District (LCSD).  This is a remarkable and rare endorsement from LCSD and quite beneficial to Alma as they continue to improve academically and grow in student population.  Alma’s success noteworthy enough, that CSD encouraged the principal to formally document the school’s results in order to showcase it at professional conferences.  The school continues to thrive but notes that fostering creative performance assessments is becoming more difficult as the load of Federal and State testing requirements grows.  

Recommendation:  Alma d’Arte Charter School has demonstrated in its renewal application and at the school site visit that it has made substantial progress toward achievement of departmental minimum educational standards, organizational/governance, legal and material compliance, and has met generally accepted standards of fiscal management.  Therefore, the CSD recommends that Alma d’Arte Charter School’s renewal application be approved by the New Mexico Public Education Commission for a five-year term. 



